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Important Dates for your Diary 
 

THURSDAY 23rd AUGUST 
Results Day 
MONDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 
INSET DAY—No students in school 
TUESDAY 4th SEPTEMBER 
First day of term for students 
TUESDAY 11th SEPTEMBER  
5:00 pm Parent Meeting for Ber-
lin/Krakow visit 
THURSDAY 13th SPETEMBER 
6.30-8.30 Year 7 Parent Induc-
tion Evening   
THURSDAY 20th SEPTEMBER 
Year 6 Open Evening 

Over the past 2 weeks Richard 
Lander School has been busier 
than ever. Last week Years 7, 8 
& 9 enjoyed a variety of over 50 
curriculum enrichment activities 
while Year 10 went out into the 
world to sample working life.  
This week we have had our first 
ever Sports Presentation Evening 
and celebrated Summer Fun in 
the Sun (and it didn’t rain!)  
Year 7 have zapped off to Space 
Camp and been on the annual 
History trip to Launceston & 
Restormel Castles. Years 8 and 
9 have attended The Alternative 
Olympics. Year 10 have helped 
by running activities and creat-
ing videos of the event. 
There are photographs, articles 
and films on the school website. 
For you to view. 

Message from the Headteacher 
Dear Students and Parents, 

 

On behalf of the staff and Governors at Richard Lander School, may I 

wish you a terrific summer holidays.  Spend some precious time together, 

learn a skill you’ve wanted to learn for a long time, laugh lots and enjoy 

each other’s company. 

 

This year has been so successful in so many ways and it is to the credit of 

the whole school community, with families at the heart of it all. 

 

The following members of staff are leaving us this summer.  May I thank 

them for their loyal service and commitment to the school.  I wish them well 

in their future endeavours: 

 

Teaching Staff: 

Mike O’Hare (Science) 

Jean Rea (Science) 

Mrs Mullowney (English) 

Mrs Stephens  (Maths) 

Mr Postlethwaite (Maths) 

Glenn Rose (Art – sabbatical year) 

Ed Sibley (DT) 

Non Teaching Staff: 

Mr Dyer (Teaching Assistant) 

Ms Faulkner (TA) 

Mr Palmese (IT Technician) 

Ms Keasley      (Clerk to Governors) 

Mr McCready (Cover Supervisor) 

Once again, have a great summer and we look forward to seeing you all 

in September! 

Steve Mulcahy, Headteacher 
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Year 7 Space 
Camp 
 
On Wednesday 18th and 
Thursday 19th of July 
2012 the Richard Lander 
School Science 
Department held their 
annual Space Camp for 
the whole of Year 7.  The 
students spent the days 
learning about space 
travel and the solar 
system.  The events 
included making and 
blasting off rockets, 
designing a satellite 
and creating their own 
version of an alien.  The 
highlight of the event 
was the visit to an 
inflatable planetarium 
to learn about the 
history of space and 
star constellations. “The 
planetarium was 
excellent; I enjoyed the 
show and I now know 
how to find the North Star!” said 
Ellie Stevenson, a student.      
 
A fancy dress competition was 
held at the end of each day 
and prizes were awarded. “I 
was very impressed at the effort 
of all students who joined in with 
the fancy dress competition.  The 
best costume over the two days 
was by Thea Neal.   She created 
a homemade ‘Avatar’  costume 
and all the students thought she 
looked fantastic!” said Miss 
Nowak, event organiser.  
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YEAR 10 WORK 
EXPERIENCE 2012 
 

From 9th to 13th July, Year 10 
took part in their Block Work 
Experience. Student took part in 
many varied placements, the 
majority being in the Truro area. 
A few students secured 
placements out of the county.  
 
Placements in Truro included 
Gloweth Ltd, where Darren 
Myners enjoyed trying his hand at 
carpentry and Magnet where Joe 
Ely, under the supervision of 
manager Mike Dennis, enjoyed 
learning about planning and 
designing kitchens. (Pictures) 
 
Clara Abbott and Sean Rowe 
had a great week at 
Shortlanesend School, where they 
received glowing reports having 
worked with small groups of 
children from a range of different 
year groups. Clara (15) said: “It 
was really good and very different 
to life at RLS as it is a much 

smaller school. I was quite nervous 
about working in an adult 
environment but I overcame my 
fears, really enjoyed the week and I 
am now seriously considering 
teaching as a career.”   
 
Jacob Wickett, experienced 
waiting, working in the reception 
and kitchen portering at the 5* 
Hotel Tresanton, St Mawes. He said 
of the experience: “it was amazing 
to have worked in such a magical 
place that ensured every guest was 
more than satisfied.” 
 
Georgie Green and Lois 
Hinshelwood 
went further 
afield. 
Georgie 
worked at the 
Yvonne 
Arnaud 
Theatre in 
Guildford as 
a stage hand 
while Lois had 
a great week 
in London 
working with 

Dragonfly Productions, the TV 
Company who make One Born 
Every Minute.  
 
A number of students have been 
offered part time work as a direct 
result of their Work Experience. 
Students were, on the whole 
pleased with their placements and 
gained much from the experience; 
many received glowing reports 
from their employers. 
 
All students locally were visited 
by a member of staff during their 
placement; those further afield 
were contacted by telephone. 
Staff enjoyed the opportunity to 
meet local employers and see 
their students in a different light. 
 
If there are any parents or 
employers out there who would 
like to be involved in the Work 
Experience Programme I would be 
only too happy to hear from you. 
The dates for 2013 are Mon 8th 
July to Fri 12th July. 

Graham Stephens (Work 

Experience Coordinator RLS) 
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Richard Lander 
C e l e b r a t e  T h e 
A l t e r n a t i v e 
Olympics! 
 
This week has been as busy 
as it gets with Year 8 & 9 
students taking part in two 
Olympic themed drop down 
days.  Ably supported by a 
team of Year 10 helpers 
activities such as sculpture, 
drama workshops, 
mathematical Olympic rings 
and music activities.   
Also included were the 
Richard Lander ‘Alternative 
Olympics’ including such 
challenges as Juggling, Hula 
Hooping and Pogo sticking! 
Gold medals were 
awarded for record 
breakers in each of the 
activities but special 
mention needs to go to 
Erica Allen who ran up a 
massive Richard Lander 
Record of 2 straight hours 
hula hooping. Thanks to all 
the staff who came up with 
activities to keep everyone 
entertained and 
the Year 10 
students who 
helped set up and 
run activities. 
 
(Mrs J Griffiths, 
Assistant 
Headteacher) 
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On Tuesday 17th July, Richard 
Lander School celebrated 
Summer Fun in the Sun. This is an 
annual occasion where each tutor 
group sets up a stall and 
competes to raise the most money 
for charities we have supported 

throughout the year. 

In 2012 our Summer Fun In The 
Sun event was followed by a 
fantastic musical event featuring 
fantastic performances by staff 
and students. It was our last 
opportunity to enjoy Miss 
Faulkner’s singing as sadly she is 
leaving us to further develop her 
theatrical skills. We wish her the 
very best and hope to see her 
back in Richard Lander running 
drama workshops for our students 

at some point in the future! 

 

       WEEKLY BULLETIN 

20th July 2012 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The funds raised will go to our 
various school charities including 
the support of schools in Uganda 

and school based activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Fun in the Sun! 

On Tuesday 17th July, students 
and parents were invited to our 
first ever Sports Presentation 
Evening.  
Mr N. Stoddard (Head of PE) 
organised and hosted the event 
where recognition was given to 
individuals for outstanding 
contribution to sport both within 
school and at County level and 
also to school teams who have 
enjoyed particular success during 
this school year. The audience was 
treated to presentations from 

Georgia Doyle Lay (The Olympic 
Torch) , Harry Searle (Y9 Rugby 
Final) and Katherine Wright (Y10 
Hockey Final). The evening finished 
w i t h  the  Spor t sman  and 
Sportswoman of the Year awards. 
The event was a big success and 

Richard Lander plan to repeat it 
next year.  
A more detailed report on this 
even and photographs taken on 
the night will be available on the 
school website at the beginning of 
next term. 

Sports Presentation 
Evening 

Goodbye Ms Rea—We will miss you! 
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Community Notice Board 

We are Curves, a ladies gym in 
Truro we have members who are 
parents and relatives of children at 
schools in Truro. Understanding the 

present climate, the need to stay 
healthy and the amount of school 
holidays, we are running a trial 
scheme where ladies can bring in 

this school newsletter and get a 
gym membership for only £20 a 
month if they come at the following 
times: Weekdays:  
9-10am, 2-3.30pm, 6-7pm 
Saturday: 9-11am   
 
Curves is a 30 min circuit which we 
run 3x a week.  We also have 
Zumba circuits at no extra cost. 
Students from 14yrs can join at the 
same price. Bring this newsletter to 
Curves to take us up on the offer!  


